304 Ridgewood Circle
Albany, NY 12203

August 27, 1984

Mr. Thomas Van Wagenen

Dept. of Water & Waste Water Management
Town of Guilderland

State Farm Road

Guilderland, Ny 12084

Dear Mr. Van Wagenen:

This concerns our telephone conversation of today about the
recent siltation of the McKownville Reservoir. The McKownville
Improvement Association will appreciate receiving data from your
Devartment that establishes the holding capacity of the reservoir.
I have noted that within the pst year or more that a long sand
bar has formed in the west end of the reservoir. This was not

present two years ago.

Our Association has been in contact with the NYS Department of
Environmental Gonservation on the matter. We have expressed

our concern to them about the heavy silting of the reservoir and
they have asked our help in obtaining a siltation history of the
body of water. I hope you can help us in providing such information.

The reservoir is aﬁ asset to McKownville and we do want to main-
tain it as a pond or small recreational lake. Too, it is still
listed as a water supply by the NYS Department of Health.

The primary use now is scenic and as a skating pond in the winter

but it may be possible to develop it for other uses as well.

Your assistance will be appreciated

Sincerely,

e R

/Fin Lane, Pres1dent
L/ McKownville Improvement Assoc.



